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Operating time 
(% of year) 

Equivalent continuous process monitoring frequency time in use 

Monthly Quarterly Semiannually 

25 to <50% .................................................................... Quarterly .................... Semiannually ............. Annually. 
50 to <75% .................................................................... Bimonthly ................... Three times ............... Semiannually. 
75 to 100% .................................................................... Monthly ...................... Quarterly .................... Semiannually. 

Subpart VV—National Emission 
Standards for Oil-Water Sepa-
rators and Organic-Water 
Separators 

SOURCE: 61 FR 34195, July 1, 1996, unless 
otherwise noted. 

§ 63.1040 Applicability. 

The provisions of this subpart apply 
to the control of air emissions from oil- 
water separators and organic-water 
separators for which another subpart of 
40 CFR parts 60, 61, or 63 references the 
use of this subpart for such air emis-
sion control. These air emission stand-
ards for oil-water separators and or-
ganic-water separators are placed here 
for administrative convenience and 
only apply to those owners and opera-
tors of facilities subject to the other 
subparts that reference this subpart. 
The provisions of 40 CFR part 63, sub-
part A—General Provisions do not 
apply to this subpart except as noted in 
the subpart that references this sub-
part. 

§ 63.1041 Definitions. 

All terms used in this subpart shall 
have the meaning given to them in the 
Act and in this section. If a term is de-
fined in both this section and in an-
other subpart that references the use of 
this subpart, then the definition in this 
subpart shall take precedence when im-
plementing this subpart. 

Closure device means a cap, hatch, lid, 
plug, seal, valve, or other type of fit-
ting that, when the device is secured in 
the closed position, prevents or reduces 
air emissions to the atmosphere by 
blocking an opening in a fixed roof or 
floating roof. Closure devices include 
devices that are detachable from the 
cover (e.g., a sampling port cap), manu-
ally operated (e.g., a hinged access lid 
or hatch), or automatically operated 
(e.g., a spring-loaded pressure relief 
valve). 

Continuous seal means a seal that 
forms a continuous closure that com-
pletely covers the space between the 
edge of the floating roof and the wall of 
a separator. A continuous seal may be 
constructed of fastened segments so as 
to form a continuous seal. 

Fixed roof means a cover that is 
mounted on a separator in a stationary 
position and does not move with fluc-
tuations in the level of the liquid man-
aged in the separator. 

Floating roof means a pontoon-type or 
double-deck type cover that rests upon 
and is supported by the liquid managed 
in a separator. 

Liquid-mounted seal means a foam- or 
liquid-filled continuous seal that is 
mounted between the wall of the sepa-
rator and the floating roof, and the 
seal is in contact with the liquid in a 
separator. 

Oil-water separator means a separator 
as defined for this subpart that is used 
to separate oil from water. 

Organic-water separator means a sepa-
rator as defined for this subpart that is 
used to separate organics from water. 

Metallic shoe seal means a continuous 
seal that is constructed of metal sheets 
which are held vertically against the 
wall of the separator by springs, 
weighted levers, or other mechanisms 
and is connected to the floating roof by 
braces or other means. A flexible coat-
ed fabric (envelope) spans the annular 
space between the metal sheet and the 
floating roof. 

No detectable organic emissions means 
no escape of organics to the atmos-
phere as determined using the proce-
dure specified in § 63.1046(a) of this sub-
part. 

Regulated-material means the mate-
rial (e.g. waste, wastewater, off-site 
material) required to be managed in 
separators using air emission controls 
in accordance with the standards speci-
fied in this subpart. 
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Safety device means a closure device 
such as a pressure relief valve, fran-
gible disc, fusible plug, or any other 
type of device which functions to pre-
vent physical damage or permanent de-
formation to equipment by venting 
gases or vapors during unsafe condi-
tions resulting from an unplanned, ac-
cidental, or emergency event. For the 
purpose of this subpart, a safety device 
is not used for routine venting of gases 
or vapors from the vapor headspace un-
derneath a cover such as during filling 
of the unit or to adjust the pressure in 
this vapor headspace in response to 
normal daily diurnal ambient tempera-
ture fluctuations. A safety device is de-
signed to remain in a closed position 
during normal operations and open 
only when the internal pressure, or an-
other relevant parameter, exceeds the 
device threshold setting applicable to 
the equipment as determined by the 
owner or operator based on manufac-
turer recommendations, applicable reg-
ulations, fire protection and prevention 
codes, standard engineering codes and 
practices, or other requirements for 
the safe handling of flammable, com-
bustible, explosive, reactive, or haz-
ardous materials. 

Separator means a waste management 
unit, generally a tank, that is used to 
separate oil or organics from water. A 
separator consists of not only the sepa-
ration unit but also the forebay and 
other separator basins, skimmers, 
weirs, grit chambers, sludge hoppers, 
and bar screens that are located di-
rectly after the individual drain sys-
tem and prior to any additional treat-
ment units such as an air flotation 
unit clarifier or biological treatment 
unit. Examples of a separator include 
an API separator, parallel-plate inter-
ceptor, and corrugated-plate inter-
ceptor with the associated ancillary 
equipment. 

[61 FR 34195, July 1, 1996, as amended at 64 
FR 38991, July 20, 1999] 

§ 63.1042 Standards—Separator fixed 
roof. 

(a) This section applies to owners and 
operators subject to this subpart and 
controlling air emissions from an oil- 
water separator or organic-water sepa-
rator using a fixed roof. 

(b) The separator shall be equipped 
with a fixed roof designed to meet the 
following specifications: 

(1) The fixed roof and its closure de-
vices shall be designed to form a con-
tinuous barrier over the entire surface 
area of the liquid in the separator. 

(2) The fixed roof shall be installed in 
a manner such that there are no visible 
cracks, holes, gaps, or other open 
spaces between roof section joints or 
between the interface of the roof edge 
and the separator wall. 

(3) Each opening in the fixed roof 
shall be equipped with a closure device 
designed to operate such that when the 
closure device is secured in the closed 
position there are no visible cracks, 
holes, gaps, or other open spaces in the 
closure device or between the perim-
eter of the opening and the closure de-
vice. 

(4) The fixed roof and its closure de-
vices shall be made of suitable mate-
rials that will minimize exposure of the 
regulated-material to the atmosphere, 
to the extent practical, and will main-
tain the integrity of the equipment 
throughout its intended service life. 
Factors to be considered when select-
ing the materials for and designing the 
fixed roof and closure devices shall in-
clude: organic vapor permeability; the 
effects of any contact with the liquid 
and its vapors managed in the sepa-
rator; the effects of outdoor exposure 
to wind, moisture, and sunlight; and 
the operating practices used for the 
separator on which the fixed roof is in-
stalled. 

(c) Whenever a regulated-material is 
in the separator, the fixed roof shall be 
installed with each closure device se-
cured in the closed position except as 
follows: 

(1) Opening of closure devices or re-
moval of the fixed roof is allowed at 
the following times: 

(i) To provide access to the separator 
for performing routine inspection, 
maintenance, or other activities need-
ed for normal operations. Examples of 
such activities include those times 
when a worker needs to open a port to 
sample the liquid in the separator, or 
when a worker needs to open a hatch to 
maintain or repair equipment. Fol-
lowing completion of the activity, the 

VerDate Mar<15>2010 10:27 Aug 12, 2010 Jkt 220152 PO 00000 Frm 00510 Fmt 8010 Sfmt 8002 Y:\SGML\220152.XXX 220152er
ow

e 
on

 D
S

K
5C

LS
3C

1P
R

O
D

 w
ith

 C
F

R


		Superintendent of Documents
	2014-08-27T14:25:13-0400
	US GPO, Washington, DC 20401
	Superintendent of Documents
	GPO attests that this document has not been altered since it was disseminated by GPO




